YAKETY YAK TRASH
Okay, I have another project I need to get back
to, so this will be yet another truncated trash
talk. There is not a lot on the college bowl
calendar today. Boise State and Washington in
the Las Vegas Bowl looks interesting. It is
apparently Chris Peterson’s last game as coach
of the Huskies, and he was previously the head
coach at Boise State. So there is a dynamic
thing going on there that really makes it
interesting. The Broncos have quietly had a very
good 12-1 year and come in ranked number 19,
while the Huskies are unranked and 7-5. Game is
on ABC broadcast. The other fun looking game is
Appalachian State and UAB in the New Orleans
Bowl, which is the late game on ESPN. The
Mountaineers are always fun to watch, and come
in, like Boise State, with a quietly great 12-1
record and a number 20 ranking.
In the Pros, there was no Thursday Night game
because there is a late season Saturday slate.
First up is Houston at Tampa Bay. The Texans are
clear favorites, but the Bucs have been
different lately. Winston is still a one man
turnover machine, but the team is playing a lot
better. Bruce Arians may seem like like your
friendly, even is found mouthed grandfather, but
the dude can seriously coach them up. Houston
better pay attention today.
Next up is Buffalo at the Pats. Brady and the
boys just cannot get untracked on offense this
year. Brady is finally starting to age, and
other than Edelman, he does not trust his
receivers. The O-Line has been okay, but not
great yet. And I think people did not understand
what a loss James Develin really was. The Bills
are not flashy on offense but have been getting
the job done all year. Both teams have excellent
defenses and know how to play ill the cold. This
thing is in Foxborough, but still seems like a
tossup to me. The Bills have come a long way,
and you have to like what they are doing. The
last game of the day is Rams at Niners. The Rams

have been truly flaky recently. No way to know
which team will show up for them, but I will
take the Niners at home.
On Sunday, Nawlins at Tennessee seems important.
The Saints have clinched a solid playoff spot,
the Titans are still fighting. The obvious
biggest game is Dallas at Philly. The winner
will likely wing the moribund NFC East and move
into the playoffs, the loser likely goes home.
Both teams are 7-7, and both teams can lay eggs
at any given moment. I dunno, but the game is in
Philly so I will give the Iggles a slight nod.
That said, Dan Prescott has been arguable more
consistent than Carson Went this year.
If you don’t live in either Phoenix or Seattle,
you probably don’t know that the Cardinals have
given the Squawks hell in Seattle, one of the
toughest stadiums to play in in the league.
You’d be crazy to pick against Seattle
tomorrows, but Kyler Murray versus Russell
Wilson could be a hell of lot of fun. Packers at
Vikes is the MNF game, and that looks be be
fantastic. Pack are 11-3, Vikes 10-4 and at
home. For all the early grousing about him, Kirk
Cousins has had a seriously good year. Aaron
Rodgers a decent one….unless your name is Aaron
Rodgers. This is a total tossup, and I cannot
wait for it.
Okay, todays music is by Boots Randolph, and
yeah, it is the famous Yakety Sax. More people
may recognize this from Benny Hill and other
comedy skits, but it is a real thing, and the
sax work really incredible. Happy holidays to
one and all.

